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Sent from my iPhone

> On Apr 28, 2023, at 1:54 PM, John Zapalac <zapalac_2012@yahoo.com> wrote:
> 
> ﻿To whom it may concern,
> Please read my public comment in the meeting.
> 
> The continued incompetence and ineptness demonstrated over and over again by Tulare 
county agencies needs to stop and county employees, derelict in their duties as public servants 
must be held accountable.
> One such case resulting in an infant permanently impaired or even death is disgusting 
enough, let alone several.
> Will the board appoint an outside independent entity to investigate CWS and county 
counsel?
> 
> Respectfully 
> John Zapalac 
> Lemoncove
> Sent from my iPhone
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